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FEBRUARY 2, 2020  THE PRESENTATION OF THE LORD 
Dear friends,  
      Today we take a break, as it were, from òordinary 
timeó to celebrate the feast of the Presentation of the 
Lord.   One of the images that we hear in todayõs reading 
from the Prophet Malachi,  is  of God purifying us like òthe 
refinerõs fire or like the fullerõs lye.ó  Just as fire burns 

out all the impurities in gold and silver, and lye (soap) needs to be 
heated very hot to enable all the impurities to fall to the bottom, so 
also we are tested and purified by the challenges and difficulties in our 
life.  
      These images invite us to think about the question of pain and suf-
fering in our life.  Can pain and suffering be good for us?  There is an 
old saying òif it doesnõt kill you it will make you stronger.ó  But does God wish suffering on peo-
ple?  Is God happy that people suffer in life?  Is there anything good about pain and suffering in 
and of itself?  
      I often hear are words like òGod doesnõt give you more to deal with in life than we can 
handle.  If God shuts a door, he opens a window.ó  I know people mean well when they say 
this, but I find the image of God that comes from these words to be disturbing ñlike God has 
the power to manipulate the experiences of our life one way or the other.  It is not an image of 
God walking with us, but God outside of us controlling things.   
       In the great mystery of the incarnation, Jesus entered into our life as it was.  He did not 
try to manipulate things from above.  What he did, which is pretty remarkable, is to teach us a 
way of living and being with the stuff of our life ñthe good, the bad, the unexplainable, the 
mystery of things beyond us.          
     All of us have experienced pain and suffering in our lives.  Some have experienced it much 
more deeply than others. If there is a reason for any religion, it is to teach people what to do 
with the pain and suffering they experience.  Does the pain and suffering we experience have 
any redemptive qualities?  Does anything good come out of it?    What Jesus taught us is how to 
allow the experiences of our lives to be our great 
teachers.   It can make us better people.  It can help 
us to grow.  Good can come out of the suffering we 
experience.  Trying to allow this to happen is the work 
of our faith journey.    Leaning into the journey of life  

        Fr. Gene Schroeder  

 

We pray for the power to be gentle;  

the strength to be forgiving;  

the patience to be understanding;  

and the endurance to accept  

the consequences of holding on  

 to what we believe to be right.  

May we put our trust  

in the power of good  

to overcome evil  

and the power of love  

to overcome hatred.  

We pray for the vision to see  

 and the faith to believe  

in a world emancipated  

 from violence,  

a new world where fear shall  

no longer lead men or women  

to commit injustice,  

nor selfishness make them  

bring suffering to others.  

Help us to devote our whole life  

and thought and energy  

to the task of making peace,  

praying always for the  

inspiration and the power  

to fulfill the destiny  

for which we were created.ò 

                     -  Author Unknown  

     On February 3, we celebrate the Feast of St. 
Blaise and with it the traditional blessing of 
throats.  Very little is actually known about this 
early Christian martyr. The first reference we have 
of him is in the medical journals of a court physi-

cian named Aëtius Amide-
nus, from the end of the 
fifth  or beginning of the 
sixth century, where  St. 
Blaise is mentioned as be-
ing called upon for treating 
objects stuck in the throat.  
      We  know that Blaise 
was the bishop of Sebaste 
in Armenia and suffered 
martyrdom under Licinius 
about AD 316. Supposedly, 
this early Christian martyr 
was born to noble and 
wealthy parents who pro-

vided him with a Christian education. He became a 
physician and was elected and consecrated a bishop 
at a young age. During the persecution of Licinius, 
Blaise was taken to Agricolaus, the governor of Cap-
padocia and Lesser Armenia, and thrown into jail.  
One legend has it that on his way to prison, Blaise 
commanded a wolf to release a pig belonging to a 
woman who begged for the holy bishopõs help. She 
later brought candles to his cell so he would have 
light to read the Scriptures.  From this legend came 
the custom of using lighted candles for the blessing 
of throats on the Feast of St. Blaise         



 
SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 1 

THE PRESENTATION 
 OF THE LORD 

5:00 PM MASS Sam Feather-
stone, Jim Blanford, Ryne 
Phillips, Don Martin, Catharina 
Fischer (1872), Samuel Fischer 
(1889), Henry Schorlan (1894), 
Joseph Urich (1931), Louis 
Happe (1945), Leo Schapker 
(1958), Phyllis Mangold (1974), 
Veronica Mayer (1981), Ches-

ter Fenwick (1993), Albion Inkenbrandt (2012), Kevin 
Glaser (2012) 

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 2 
THE PRESENTATION OF THE LORD 

8:00 AM MASS Bill & Dorothy Martin, Clinton Weis, Aloys & 
Marie Elpers, Rosie Elpers, Sharon Market, Bobby Turner 
10:30 AM MASS Alfred, Joe & Anna Glaser, Alvin Paul, 
Maria Trunk (1889), Donatius Baumgart, Sr. (2016) 

MONDAY, FEBRUARY 3 
SAINT. BLAISE 

6:30 PM MASS Paul Hillenbrand (1922), Walter Schneider 
(1965), Albert Schey (1977), Mary Preske (1984), Elnora 
Wolter (1986), Kaysie McGehee (1991), Esther (2003) & 
Ray Will 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 4 
TUESDAY IN THE FOURTH WEEK OF THE YEAR 

7:30 AM MASS Joseph Sohmer (1861), Eva Weiss (1883), 
Edwin Bender (1949) 

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 5 
SAINT AGATHA 

7:30 AM MASS Hieronymus Fischer (1883), Christina Anger-
meyer (1884), Magdalene Baumgart (1968)  

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 6 
SAINT PAUL MIKI AND COMPANIONS 

NO MASS  Regina Spitzer (1892), Valentine Effinger (1913), 
Charles Bergwitz (1992), Gerald Drone (2001) 

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 7 
FRIDAY IN THE FOURTH WEEK OF THE YEAR 

7:30 AM MASS Jerry Drone, Magdalen Lambers (1905), 
Gertrude Schenk (1913), Evelyn (2003) & Butch Raben, 
Raymond Fischer (2007), Thomas Duncan (2014) 

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 8 
THE FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY  TIME 

5:00 PM MASS Lawrence 
& Nancy Gumbel, Bernard 
& Leo Gumbel, Francis 
Seiler (1886), Crescentia 
Hassing (1900), Donat 
Baumgart (1917), Syl-
vester Niemeier (1951), 
Anthony Seib (1965) Theo-
dore Conner (1991), 
Wilfred Baehl (1999) 

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 9 
THE FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY  TIME 

8:00 AM MASS Clarence & Mildred Rexing, Theresa 
Schenk, Eileen Weinzapfel, Basil & Marie Mehringer, 
Pauline Brosmer 
10:30 AM MASS Anna & Joseph Straub, James B. Straub, 
Ray & Esther Will, Andreas Witt (1863), Elisabeth Hoff-
mann (1876), Infant Happe (1910), Catharina Sunken-
heimer (1918), Martin Ritter (1922), Louisa Hoefling 
(1923), Francis Maurer (2003), Irene (2008) & John Kissel 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS THOSE WHO HAVE 
BEEN IN THE HOSPITAL AND NURSING HOMES 

ENCOMPASS REHAB HOSPITAL:  Joan Niemeier 
RIVER POINTE:  Barbara Shurtleff  
PARK TERRACE VILLAGE:  Mark Fleeger   
PINE HAVEN:  Ruth Rice   
HERITAGE CENTER:  Jean Johnson,  Brenda Koester                                       

 HOLIDAY VILLAGE:  Anita Rexing,  Bettye Logel,  
           Bud & Sharon Werner 
SOLARBRON POINTE: Margaret Kafel  
CYPRUS REHABILITATION CENTER (NEWBURGH): 
              Larry Hoefling,  Steve Hasselbrinck  
NORTH PARK NURSING CENTER:  Carl Kempf,  Marie Gumbel  
EVANSVILLE PROTESTANT HOME:  Doris Head 

STEWARDSHIP: The Lordõs Way 

Blessed are they who are what they are and do what they do 
for the sake of the kingdom!  The Gospel today assures good 
stewards that their suffering and their service on behalf of the 

Kingdom will be rewarded! 
JANUARY 26, 2020                  $    18,225.28  
JANUARY 31, 2020 Auto Draft Collection $      2,645.00  
WEEKLY BUDGET     $    21,427.00  
TOTAL INCOME TO DATE   $  605,735.65  
BUDGET TO DATE    $  642,810.00  
MAINTENANCE    $           30.00       
CHILDRENõS COLLECTION   $           24.22  

YOUNG STEWARDS WHO CONTRIBUTED TO THE COLLECTION LAST WEEK: 
Emily & Logan Daugherty, Sophia Fehrenbacher, Avery Frankenberger, Chase, Jacie 
& Troy Gerteisen, Juliet Gibson, CJ Martin, Lexa, Louis & Lyla Meredith, Beatrice, 
Paul & Peter Reckelhoff, Emma & Katherine Roemke, Grant Voelker, Taylor Vogt, 
Lynn & Olivia Wade 

MISSION OUTREACH 
HAITI COLLECTION  $         87.00  
HAITI HIGHER EDUCATION  $     1,450.00  
ST. VINCENTõS FOOD PANTRY $           5.00  
LATIN AMERICA COLLECTION $         42.00  

February 2: Christy Atherton, Benjamin Gries,  
       Logan Kassenbrock, Marlon Kroeger, Trey Schulze,  
 Jena Wessel 
February 3: Amy Back, Joe Back, Bob Baehl,  
       Parker Baumeyer, Mike Drone, Lauren Karcher, Neil Kassenbrock,  
 Joe Mayer, Zak Tanner, Eric Waninger 
February 4: Carol Gries, Randy Tenbarge 
February 5: Julie Keller, Allen Rexing, Edna Spaetti  
February 6: Hugh Arnold, Hannah Kares, Pat Kempf, Bryan Roemke,  
 Mark Schulze 
February 7: Jess Quinlin, Fr. Gene, Bill Steiner, Alex Will  
February 8:  Jim Butler, Piper Fehrenbacher  
February 4:  Phil & Becky Dosher 
February 6:  Bryan & Karen Trimborn 
February 7:  Ron & Linda Kempf, Mike & Rosemary McGarrah 

 

Please remember in your prayers Don Martin, the 

brother of Diane Woods,  and Bobby Turner , the 
brother of Jean Duncan who died this past week.  May  
they now know the fullness of Godõs life and may His 
peace be with their  family and friends.  

  Each Monday we invite people to come 
to pray before the Blessed Sacrament 
from 7 am to 6:30 p. m.   You are wel-
come to come anytime during the day.  



LITURGICAL MINISTERS SCHEDULE 
(EM=Eucharistic Minister, S=Servers, L=Lector, GB=Gift Bearers) 

SATURDAY & SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 8 & 9 
5:00 PM (EM) Don Werner, Lee & Toni Askins, Bob & Mary Kay Fehren-
bacher; (L) Sis Jarboe; (S) Chloe Stock; (GB) John & Jane Luigs 
8:00 AM (EM) Imogene Baehl, Michael Elpers, Randy & Kathy Fehren-
bacher, Chick Duncan; (L) Marcia Frey; (S) Grant Voelker, Joshua 
Baehl; (GB) Dan & Mary Ruth Lasher 
10:30 AM (EM) Danielle Welage, Tricia Gerteisen, Doris Taylor, Addi-
son Elpers, June Beverly; (L) Joyce Lewis; (S) Parker Warren; (GB) 
Homer & Doris Taylor 

MONDAY:  7 am-7 pm Eucharistic Adoration  
TUESDAY:  7 pm Choir Practice 
SATURDAY: 4-4:40 pm Confessions 
SATURDAY & SUNDAY:  St. Vincentõs Food Pantry Collection 
SUNDAY (2/9):  9 RCIA 

Scrip Sellers Feb. 8 & 9 
5 PM:  Autumn Link 

8 AM:  Meagann Manger 
10:30 AM:  Julie Forcum 

For Scrip questions contact  
Julianna Voelker 812-449-8937 

 

      We give thanks for the service that Mar-
garet Kimmel, John Luigs and Sue Jansen 
have given as members of our Parish Coun-
cil.  Now that they are moving on, weõre 
looking for some women and men who are 
willing to serve as a member of our Parish 

Council.  The Parish Council meets quarterly to oversee the 
operation of the parish/,  If you are willing to serve, or know 
of someone who would be willing to serve, call the parish of-
fice (812-963-3273) and let us know.   

All 8th graders are invited to be part of the Class of 2024!  Enroll-
ment is currently open.  Apply easily online at:   materdeiwild-
cats.com, click on the òEnroll Today!ó button at the top of the 
homepage.  After applying, please attend one of the following 
freshman registration meeting for both students and parents:  

Wednesday, February 5  
5:30 pm in the Mater Dei Kempf Auditorium  

Applications for tuition assistance are now available for parents 
wishing to apply for Mater Dei High School tuition assistance for 
the 2020-2021 school year.  Hard copies of applications are avail-
able at Mater Dei and at our school and parish office. To download 
and comp le te  the  app l ica t ion  on l ine  go to 
www.materdeiwildcats.com; select òEnrollmentó, then òTuition 
and Financial Assistanceó.  The priority deadline for applying this 
year is March 1, 2020.   Questions?  Please contact Jill Seiler at 
Mater Dei (812-426-2258, ext. 322) or email jseiler@evdio.org.  

This year there is one common application 
available  for the following:  

Tax Credit Scholarships (SGOõs) 
School Choice Vouchers     

Catholic Education Foundation  
       (CEF) tuition assistance 

    
         For the past several months, weõve been working at estab-
lishing a data base for the all the gradu-
ates of St. Joseph School.  So far we 
have been able to identify all those who 
either graduated  from St. Joseph School 
or spent part of their grade school years 
at our school from the mid 1930õs to the 
present.  Now we need to find current 
addresses and, for those who were mar-
ried, their current last name.  Weõve been able to tap into the 
data base of graduates of Mater Dei High School which will be a 
big help in updating our data base.  But we need your help.   
       We have names and addresses of the folks who graduated 
from Mater Dei.  But they are in one data base and we need to 
put that in our data base.   We have both our school data base 
and the data base of Mater Dei graduates.  So what we need are 
six or seven people who would be willing to take a ten -year pe-
riod of information from Mater Dei graduates and try to match 
that up with the graduates from our school.   Once we get this 
information then we can input it into our data base.   
       Not everyone who graduated from our school went on to 
Mater Dei, so we will still have to find addresses for these people 
to make our alumni  data base complete.  But this will be a big 
start.  If you are interested in helping, contact the parish office 
(812-963-3273) and weõll get your started. 

 

Dear friends,  
      A heartfelt thank you for the awesome sup-
port and prayers from our St. Joe community.  
Our family appreciates everyone taking time out 
of your busy schedule to be with us at this chal-
lenging time.  This exemplifies the true meaning 

of a faith filled community.  

Jeff, Judith, Catherine, Mariah,  

Natalie, Zack & Isaac Schneider  
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D isciples of Christ  

é....smart éé.kind..

é..prepared é leaders 

é. forgiving é. worth 

ité..éé..thankfuléé.

é..inspiredé..world 

changers é. important é. successful é committed to 

service é. faithful...creative...the future... 

éé.problem solvers é.. prayerful é.. éé..inquisitive é. 

é.generous é. welcomed and welcomingé.. 


